
 

 

 

 
 
Conditional Free Travel for Ukrainian Nationals from 20 March 2022 
From Sunday 20 March, TfL in partnership with the Department for Transport (DfT) 
and other public transport operators is providing free travel for Ukraine Nationals 
Travelling to the UK from their point of entry into England until they reach their final 
destination. They will have 48 hours from arrival in England to complete their journey.  

What does this mean for you? 

Any Ukrainian who has arrived in England 
will be able to travel for free on London’s 
public transport services, including buses, 
by showing their Ukrainian passport and a 
boarding pass or ticket showing arrival into 
the UK. A picture of a Ukrainian passport 
appears here to help you recognise it: 
 
We are asking Ukrainian Nationals to show 
their boarding pass or ticket to confirm 
that they have arrived within 48 hours. If 
they do not have their boarding card or 
ticket then please use your discretion, but 
they will need to show their passport. 

This will be in place for three months, to 
begin with, from Sunday 20 March – May. 

Notes:  

 Some Ukrainian Nationals have a passport on a smartphone or other device. 
This is acceptable. 

 Some Ukrainian children will not have a passport of their own because they are 
included on a parent or guardian’s passport. This is also acceptable. 

The DfT have provided some FAQs and these are available separately. 
 
Thank you for your help with this. 
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